
 

 Mission Statement 

We exist to welcome all people into a relationship 

with Jesus Christ, equip people with a faith that 

works in real life; and sends us in service               

into the world in Jesusô name.  

Posted Office Hours          

Tuesday—Thursday             

8:30 am — 11:30 am 

         A Publication of LHCC  

  1255 E. E. Williamson Road 

  Longwood, Florida   32750    

                        407-332-8253 

                        office@longwoodhillschurch.org 

                        www.longwoodhillschurch.org 

            www.facebook.com/longwoodhillschurch 

2017 LHCC LEADERSHIP 

Lori Danten-Anderson — President     

Tom Swartz — Vice President             

Nancy Parlasca — Treasurer                             

Jim Wagoner — Secretary  

MINISTRY LEADERS  

Aaron Holland — Bldgs. & Grounds   

Shelly Rose — Faith Formation           

Sharon Desany — Evangelism             

Allan Campbell — Stewardship             

Gail Bartell — Worship  

STAFF   

Scott Kinkead — Music Director               

Judy Mory — Volunteer Adm. Assistant 
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PASTORôS DESK  
 
 
 
 
 
 
During Advent our theme was ñGod Bless Us, Everyone! The                  
Redemption of Scroogeò.  Each Sunday we were invited to examine 
how Ebenezer Scrooge experienced transformation and identify ways 
we share the same issues that chained him and kept him from living life 
fully.  Each day we were to name something that keeps us from living 
fully the life that God intends for us, write it on one of the gold links we 
detached from our chains, and release it to God.  This symbolized the 
freedom God provides through Godôs love that provides forgiveness 
and grace to live freely from our fears, doubts and resentments.  
Scroogeôs transformation happens in one night as he is visited by three 
spirits.  While this is a timetable we would all like to have in                      
experiencing transformation and change, it is really quite unrealistic to 
expect. 
 
 

 
 
 



Transformation and change generally take a long time to be fully       
experienced.  It would be great to go to bed one night and wake up the 
next morning a new person, a different person but that is not what   
happens for a couple of reasons.  First, change is a process.  If we 
build up habits over years that are unhealthy and destructive then for a 
change to be lasting and enduring it will take time change to healthy 
habits.  As we will talk about on the Sundays during this month, our 
brains are trained by the habits we consistently do every day.  So, if we 
want to change and make it last we will have to practice new habits 
consistently for a good period of time.  Secondly, lasting change doesnôt 
happen to people who donôt take an honest look at how their habits or 
behavior has caused them and others pain.  Just as Scrooge was 
awakened by the three spirits to see life around him so we have to 
have our eyes open and be willing to stay in a place where the        
consequences of our thoughts and actions can be seen and felt.  We, 
like Scrooge, would like to have the pain in our lives dealt with           
expediently, but no true healing will come from a quick fix. 
 
 
So what are we to do?  Well, this month we will talk about some      
spiritual habits we can form that will help us experience transformation.  
Let me be clear here.  Doing these exercises does not guarantee          
transformation but by using them we will put ourselves in a position to 
be transformed.  When you watch anyone who has become proficient 
in some skill you will notice that they practice the same way they did 
when they were just learning that skill.  Major league baseball players 
practice the fundamentals of the game the same way they did with they 
were little leaguers.  It is the same way with a professional musician or 
artist or some other skilled person. 
 
So here are the practices or exercises we will talk about over the next 
few months; Worship, Reading the Bible, Meditating on Scripture,  
Prayer, Meditation, Small Group/Study, Service, Giving and Fasting.  
These are time-honored and proven methods of deepening our           
experience and knowledge of God and receiving transformation.  I will 
encourage you to try these out in small ways at first and then gradually 
expand your practice of them.  God does provide healing and change in 
peoplesô lives but God does not do their work for them.  We have to 
make an effort and I invite you now to do just that!  You will not regret it!   
 
 
Peace, 
Pastor Jim 



 
Messages  
for  

JANUARY, 2017 
 Worship Services   

 
 
 
 
  

 
 
The Way of Transformation                                                   

 

Sunday, January 1:                          ²hw{ILt 
                                                     Joshua 24:1-15   Luke 4:5-8 
                                                                                  
Sunday, January 8:                 w9!5LbD {/wLt¢¦w9 
                                                                  Luke 24:13-27 
 
Sunday, January 15:          a95L¢!¢LbD hb {/wLt¢¦w9 
                                                              Psalms 119:97-112 
 
Sunday, January 22:                                   tw!¸9w                                     
                                                                    Luke 11:1-13 
                                                                                               
Saturday, January 29:                   a95L¢!¢Lhb         
                                                                Matthew 6:5-15  



2 go LHCC Supper Club  2017 
 
Please join us for some socializing with our 
church family members.  Restructuring of 
groups to begin in 2017. 
 
 
 

We will set up groups of six to eight people who will have din-
ner at each otherôs houses.  Each participant, couple or single, 
will act as host for one dinner event.  In the event that you are 
not able to host a dinner at your home, we can make other ar-
rangements for a location.  After a few months, the group will 
change allowing us to meet and share with some new people. 
   
 
 
 
 
 
This is going to give us an opportunity, whether long time 
church members or new members, to get to know each other 
on a more personal level.   
 
Itôs a simple plan – the host couple (which will change each 
month) will provide the ñcenter of the plateò and everyone else 
will bring a dish to compliment that.   
 The day of the week that the group meets will be set by 
that group and it doesnôt have to be the same for each dinner.               
                  There is lots of flexibility. 
 
If you have an interest in being part of the Supper Club, please 
contact Pearl Swartz at pearlswartz@cfl.rr.com.  If you donôt 
have e-mail, just call her at (407) 869-8781.  Once we have a 
feel for the interest, weôll start setting up the groups and get 
our Supper Club going.   
                           Please join us for the fun! 

mailto:pearlswartz@cfl.rr.com


Rummage/Yard Sale   

Saturday, February 4, 2017 

 

The time is 8 AM to NOON to hold the Rummage/Yard 

Sale to help our Reserve Fund.  If you have items to    

donate please bring on Sunday morning or arrange to 

bring when the office is open.   Posted office hours are 

Tuesday thru Thursday 8:30am—11:30am or                         

call 407-332-8253.  

  

We appreciate your donations as we work together            

to provide for the mission and ministry                                  

of Longwood Hills Congregational Church!   
 

 

             Coordinators                   

                Gail Bartell                                                       

 321-279-7191     tgbartell@cfl.rr.com    

            Rosa Linda Bartell  

 407-960-0378   bartellcueball@aol.com  

mailto:tgbartell@cfl.rr.com
mailto:bartellcueball@aol.com


 

  LHCC   
                      
                                       
LHCC Library 
Our library is located in the Church Office Conference Room/Library on Sundays 
after church and/or Tuesday through Thursday 8:30a to11:30a. Thank you all for 
the donations to our library.  The overwhelming support created the necessity for 
a decision, since our space is limited.   Consequently, the library will be devoted to 
only Christian non-fiction and fiction books.  The other books donated will be given 
to those who collect non-Christian books.  Thank you very much.   

 
Simply fill out the card in the back of the book and leave it in the box on the shelf.  
Returns can be left in the bin marked, 
obviously, RETURNS. 

tǊƻŎŜŘǳǊŜ ŦƻǊ !ƭǘŀǊ CƭƻǿŜǊǎ  
We would like to give you the opportunity to do altar flowers for a family 
member, graduation, anniversary, a special celebration or just saying  
Thanks Be to God!  Notice an ALTAR  FLOWERS sign up sheet in Narthex.   
Ih² L¢ ²hwY{Υ 
1.  SIGN YOUR NAME ON YOUR CHOSEN DATE LINE 
2.  ADVISE THE OFFICE WHO THE FLOWERS ARE FOR AND                                  
IF IT IS a9ahw¸ OR Ihbhw 
3.  ADVISING THE OFFICE ENSURES THAT IT IS IN THE BULLETIN 
4.  WE WOULD PREFER NO MORE THAN TWO ALTAR FLOWERS ON ANY   
GIVEN DATE 
5.  ¸h¦ .wLbD ¸h¦w !ww!bD9a9b¢ hb ¢I9 5!¢9 {/I95¦[95 
 

¢I!bY ¸h¦ {h a¦/I Chw ¸h¦w t!w¢L/Lt!¢LhbΗ 

 



    

Used or 

NEW 

MAGAZINES — 

collecting for Central 

Florida Hospital      

patients— Depository 

in Narthex.  This 

helps patients to have 

reading material while  

recovering. 

               COMMUNITY OUTREACHð              

BEING GOOD NEIGHBORS 

a!¢¢I9² нрΥ                    

aƛƴƛǎǘǊƛŜǎΣ LƴŎΦ                               
/ƻƭƭŜŎǘǎ ŜƳǇǘȅ Ǉƛƭƭ ōƻǧƭŜǎΦ  tƭŜŀǎŜ   

ǊŜƳƻǾŜ ŀƴȅ ǇŜǊǎƻƴŀƭ  ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ 

ŀƴŘ ōǊƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ ōƻǧƭŜǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ 

ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ŀƴŘ ǇƭŀŎŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŘŜǇƻǎƛǘƻǊȅΦ  

!ƭǎƻ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ŘŜŦǊŀȅ ǘƘŜ Ŏƻǎǘ ƛƴ  

ǎƘƛǇǇƛƴƎ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ  ŎƻƴǎƛŘŜǊ ƭŜŀǾƛƴƎ  ŀ 

Řƻƴŀǝƻƴ ƛƴ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ōƻǧƭŜǎΦ  

¢I!bY{ Η 

FOOD PANTRY  

The pantry appreciates 

everyoneôs support in 

providing 

food or a  

financial    

donations     

assisting in 

our mission to help our 

neighbors in need. 

Cub Scout 
Troop 234 
 
We are  
happy to    
announce 
Troop 234 is 
making our 
double 
classroom a 
meeting 
home.   
 
 



 

 

{ǳƴ aƻƴ ¢ǳŜ ²ŜŘ ¢Ƙǳ CǊƛ {ŀǘ 

1COMMUNION    

10a  WORSHIP    

  NEW YEARõS DAY 

2 
 

                       

hCCL/9 /[h{95    

 3 

 

4  
2-4p Food 

Pantry        

6:45p Choir  

5 
7p Bldgs. & 

Grounds 

Mtg 

6 
EPIPHANY 

                    

hCCL/9 /[h{95                     

7 
8a GARDEN 

WORK 
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10a  WORSHIP    

11:15a                 

DECORATION     

REMOVAL 
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Steering 

Committee 

Mtg                                                                                                                                
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2-4p Food 

Pantry        

6:45p Choir  
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14         
8añNoon 

Steering   

Committee 

Retreat 

15                             

10a  WORSHIP     
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hCCL/9 /[h{95    
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2-4p Food 
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6:45p Choir  
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10a  WORSHIP    
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2-4p Food 
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6:45p Choir  
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10a  WORSHIP   

11:15a ANNUAL 

CONGREGATIONAL 

MTG 

30   
 

                          

hCCL/9 /[h{95    
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2-4p Food 

Pantry        

6:45p Choir  
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Sunday, January 8th will be the Installation of the 2017 Leaders 

and Thanksgiving of Service Sunday for Retiring Leaders  

    JANUARY 

    2017 


